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Sweeping the Bellarine

Webinar: 26th Sept 2023

Workshop 1: 20th July 2023

Whitepaper 1
Whitepaper 2 Review Session: 14th Dec 2023

Timeline
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of country throughout Australia and their connections to land, sea and 
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MEETING CHAT

10:35:12 From Georgie Nevile To Everyone:
 ​https://miro.com/app/board/uXjVNDWlwJY=/?​share_link_id=771329911714
10:36:59 From Kate Baxter (she/her), Wurundjeri Land To Everyone:
 ​Powerpoint Slides: https://ainsleykategeorge-​
my.sharepoint.com/:p:/g/personal/kate_ainsleykategeorge_onmicrosoft_com/EY
aepwYN_yFCqVFrkjgouacBgRj1d69fZPajuScAvjC4Rw?​e=RdSeCX
10:39:34 From Georgie Nevile To Everyone:
 ​Welcome Gus and Pearl, Liddy is just giving us an update on where we are at 
and the white papers
10:40:20 From Georgie Nevile To Everyone:
 ​Welcome Rodney, Liddy is just giving us an update on where we are at and the 
white papers
10:41:05 From Rodney Sutherland To Everyone:
 ​Thanks for the update, sorry for being late had tech issues
10:41:10 From Georgie Nevile To Everyone:
 ​Reacted to "Thanks for the updat..." with 👍
10:42:16 From Sophie’s iPhone To Everyone:
 ​Agreed Liddy re BLG can’t kill everyone’s rabbits !
10:44:45 From Sophie’s iPhone To Everyone:
 ​Thanks Liddy - a word doc would be helpful for ease of commenting
10:46:59 From Georgie Nevile To Everyone:
 ​CAPTURE: We need to ‘issue’ a new version of the word document for those 
that would like to comment in word.
10:47:37 From Kate Baxter (she/her), Wurundjeri Land To Everyone:
 ​Reacted to "CAPTURE: We need to ..." with 👍
10:48:39 From Kate Baxter (she/her), Wurundjeri Land To Everyone:
 ​I’ve captured your thoughts @Michael Robinson
10:50:49 From Sophie’s iPhone To Everyone:
 ​I haven’t completed reading the end
10:51:41 From Travis (City of Greater Geelong) To Everyone:
 ​I had a quick squiz only sorry.
10:51:41 From Heidi Kleinert To Everyone:
 ​I have only read paper 1, apologies
10:51:53 From Heidi Kleinert To Everyone:
 ​Michael, VRAN have also been discussing people's motivation, understanding 
behaviour and designing interventions/communications that can influence 
change.
10:53:51 From Heidi Kleinert To Everyone:
 ​suggestion - How to undertake rabbit control methods.
10:54:15 From kylie.mclaren To Everyone:
 ​*treatment practices?
10:55:05 From Sophie’s iPhone To Everyone:
 ​Have we already discussed Paper 1?
10:55:18 From Kate Baxter (she/her), Wurundjeri Land To Everyone:
 ​No Sophie, not yet.
10:55:35 From peterpot To Everyone:
 ​In 1st paragraph reference to ‘smoke detector’ without any context. Detecting 
smoke exiting from burrows when engaging in smoking of burrow vs bushfire 
approaching.
10:55:42 From Sophie’s iPhone To Everyone:
 ​Reacted to "No Sophie, not yet." with 👌
10:59:29 From Sophie’s iPhone To Everyone:
 ​When will we look at discussing Paper 1?
11:02:19 From Sophie’s iPhone To Everyone:
 ​It will be easier to find the professionals if we’ve got some money!!
11:03:45 From Heidi Kleinert To Everyone:
 ​Hi Everyone, if you have some suggestions for content on the VRAN website 
please record these and email info@vran.com.au. In 2024, VRAN will be working 
the website and communications plan and your input can feed into this.
11:06:39 From Georgie Nevile To Everyone:
 ​CAPTURE - We need to work further on Whitepaper 1
11:06:42 From peterpot To Everyone:
 ​Using rabbit proof fencing and seeking cooperation between adjacent 
properties, would be useful to do a comparison between  individuals doing their 
own property vs clustering whereby each property would only have to bear cost 
for 1 or 2 boundaries. Hence some financial incentive to cooperate.
11:07:42 From Georgie Nevile To Everyone:
 ​Reacted to "Using rabbit proof f..." with 👍
11:08:05 From Georgie Nevile To Everyone:
 ​From Michael Robinson - Happy to help, but not sure with what.
11:08:35 From Sophie’s iPhone To Everyone:
 ​Reacted to "Hi Everyone, if you …" with 👌
11:13:49 From Georgie Nevile To Everyone:
 ​Capture - What is caring for Country forum? Idea
11:13:53 From Rodney Sutherland To Everyone:
 ​
https://www.wadawurrung.org.au/_files/ugd/d96c4e_72611327c6a54d3198c049
9ac5c26e54.pdf
11:14:37 From Rodney Sutherland To Everyone:
 ​Further reading - Wadawurrung Care for Country plan (mentions pests)
11:14:54 From Georgie Nevile To Everyone:
 ​@Heidi Kleinert  we can also capture website specific actions and share them 
with you from any of the work that we do
11:15:20 From Kate Baxter (she/her), Wurundjeri Land To Everyone:
 ​Reacted to "https://www.wadawurr.
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Meeting notes:

The newsletter aims to bring you up to date and help prepare for our major workshop on 
November 15 10.00 - 4.00 pm. at the Leopold Library. 

You are invited to attend this meeting but please RSVP to help us with planning. If you cannot come 
but think your colleague might, that is fine by us so long as we get the RSVP!!) Lunch will be 
provided.

Liddy has been very busy talking to as many people as possible who have contributed great 
ideas and warnings. In addition, Liddy was lucky enough to go to the VRAN Rabbit Action 
Leaders Boot Camp. Wow! What a powerhouse of good practice!

Now, a 'white-​paper' is being slowly put together - there is so much to think about, as we are 
preparing for our major workshop. The paper will be made available to you a week before the 
workshop and comments will be VERY welcome.

We need to have records of all the important ideas, and notes about with whom we can pursue 
them - this is a strategic plan we are developing and it will probably take 10 years to fully 
implement it.

Our idea is to develop the strategic plan and then review it each year, based (we hope) on lots 
of evidence of what is being done and what is working. We very much need your help. Getting 
to the root of the problem is not about tinkering at the edges - it involves a massive re-​think 
and some new ideas. It is also about not just using anecdotal evidence but backing it up. where 
we can, with tested evidence. There has been a lot of work and research and we want it to 
inform our future.

The immediate plan is to complete the draft white-​paper, circulate it to you and invite 
comments, additions/corrections and then to review it and re-​send it before our workshop. Our 
workshop will be fun, facilitated by the Together Apart, with great input from Tim Bloomfield, 
our special VRAN colleague. - the pressure is on!
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We are hoping everyone had a fun Melbourne Cup day! This is a reminder that our major 
workshop will be on November 15 10.00 - 4.00 pm. at the Leopold Library.

You have been invited to attend this meeting but please RSVP to help us with planning if you have not 
done so already.. If you cannot come but think your colleague might, that is fine by us so long as we get 
the RSVP!!) Lunch will be provided. RSVP to rabbits@Bellarinemac.org.au

Liddy has worked for many hours to organise the ideas, comments, etc we have had to date and 
produced a 'white paper' that is the base for our new work.

We would like everyone to read and comment on the paper but if you can't, please do come to our 
workshop where we will work on the paper.

To continue our project to develop a strategic plan for the Rabbit Sweep, we are asking you to help 
us make the white paper lots better and to tell us how you can help with the work - this is a 
strategic plan we are developing and it will probably take 10 years to fully implement it.

Our idea is to develop the strategic plan and then review it each year, based (we hope) on lots of 
evidence of what is being done and what is working.

The white paper is available for reading at https://testing.bellarinemac.org.au/index.php/white-​
paper and if you can read and comment, a Word version is attached for you to make comments 
(please track changes)..

We are running to keep ahead of the end of the year - and be ready for next year.
We have had good news - a grant, this time from the City of Greater Geelong, to help us with 
documenting and publicising our work. We have also been alerted to another opportunity, this time 
to get help employing someone to work on engagement with landholders. We will need your input 
and support for this application.

We want to meet with you for your endorsement of our work to date and to know how you will 
be able to support us next year. We are not asking for funding so much as knowing how you 
and your colleagues can help you and us simultaneously to work towards our shared goals.

Our next meeting will be short and sharp, December 14 at 10.30 am online.
You have been invited to attend this meeting but please RSVP. If you cannot come but think your 
colleague might, that is fine by us so long as we get the RSVP!! RSVP to rabbits@Bellarinemac.org.au 
We will send a Zoom link closer to the time.

We have worked for many hours to organise the ideas, comments, etc from our meetings and a 
number of special 'rabbit' events. To date we have produced one paper focused on the 
infrastructure that will be essential to our success and the other, of more interest perhaps, about 
how to work with landholders.

Both papers are available and we need your input or endorsement to make them useful:
paper 1 - https://testing.bellarinemac.org.au/index.php/white-​paper
paper 2 - https://testing.bellarinemac.org.au/index.php/y

We really need everyone to read and comment on the papers either by sending us an email or by 
attending the meeting on Dec 14th.

To continue developing the strategic plan, we are asking you to help us make the white papers 
lots better and telling us how you can help with the work - this is a strategic plan we are 
developing and it will probably take 10 years to fully implement it.

Our idea is to develop the strategic plan and then review it each year, based (we hope) on lots of 
evidence of what is being done and what is working.

Thank you to everyone who was able to join the meeting. We were a small group wth a lot of different ideas which is a great strength of the group.
We had, as our agenda, working on comments about the two 'white' papers - one now being seen as the
• Rabbit Sweep Infrastructure paper
and the other as the
• On-​ground Works Management paper.
Instead of working directly on these papers, we had a wonderful chance to hear important suggestions as to how we should develop our project.

Please do not feel worried about the papers right now because after that meeting, there is a lot of thinking and catching up to be done.  Some of the 
ideas from the meeting urgently need to be brought into focus so that will happen before we do more writing. You will receive a newsletter telling you 
what we are doing in the next few weeks but please enjoy your summer break in anticipation of the newsletter! Of course, you are most welcome to read 
the current versions of the papers if you wish, and your comments will be most welcome. Comments should be sent to rabbits@bellarinemac.org.au

The meeting resulted in some thinking about the following points in particular :
• we are asking many landholders from a large region to join with us in improving the environment we all enjoy - so we need to think carefully how to 
structure our activities so we hear everyone's concerns and ideas. Our chosen approach is to mobilise the community so sovereignty belongs with the 
community, not Landcare;
• we recognise that many people do not know much about how to work on rabbit populations and they have very different attitudes and resources 
available for such work (there is a wide range of methods that can be chosen from, according to the landholders' circumstances, but they need to be 
identified and clearly explained);
• most significantly, we have First Nations people living on our peninsula and we want to learn from them how the community might come to understand 
and further their interests in what we can do, and how we can include this in our community development work;
• in particular, we need to know how to communicate with and engage peri-​urban landholders in our community development;
• we need to find out how people would like to access information, resources, etc. so they need to be asked how they might be best informed;
• to reduce the rabbit population (and maybe do some other things) the 'hows' and 'whys' need to be clear and accessible to everyone wanting the 
information (so many different decision-​making and disbursement approaches will be needed};
• we want to share what we think is good practice but we also want to explain why we might reject some practices and make sure the range covers the 
breadth of landholders' circumstances  (we are planning to work with the Victorian Rabbit Action Network to provide the widest range of information); 
and
• experts tell us all the time that the devil is in the detail - this is complex work and practitioners seem best informed when they can  easily communicate, 
work with and learn from each other.

As a result of our meeting we have offers for help with all of these aspects of our work. We will try to make sense of all these important ideas and come 
back to you early next year.

We would like to acknowledge the offers of help especially from:
Michael Robinson,  Travis Turner (CoGG), Sophie Small (Bellarine Landcare), Gus Donaldson (Barwon Water),  Pearl McMillan (Rotary), David Lucas and 
Richard Weatherly.

We have been alerted to another funding opportunity coming on board from the Dept Ag. Doug May sent us this and it is with him that we need to work 
on an application. We will contact him early in the new year.. We think it is time to get help by employing someone to work with us on community 
engagement. We will need your input and support for this application which will need to be completed by early February.

So we have a lot to do - if there is anything in particular to which you'd like to contribute, please let us know, and also if there is something we should 
have included but failed to think about.
Both papers are available now:
paper 1 - https://testing.bellarinemac.org.au/index.php/white-​paper
paper 2 - https://testing.bellarinemac.org.au/index.php/y
  If you have news, ideas, queries, or otherwise, please feel free to share them.
We are keen to hear from you at rabbits@bellarinemac.org.au/

Please note that you can see the Miro board on which Together Apart display what we are doing: https://miro.com/app/board/uXjVNDWlwJY=/?​
share_link_id=250805616819  The Miro Board items change as they are worked on...
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Monday 15th January, 2024 Happy New Year!  Work has been continuing over the Christmas break. Please read the notes below and see how you can help with this 
important project.
 
Mid-​January 2024 – Rabbit Sweep Report
Where are we?

In 2023, 40 entities helped discuss the problem of rabbits on the Bellarine Peninsula. All have engaged because rabbits are a problem on the peninsula and we 
know that each year they cost the community millions of $$$ and a huge loss of valuable environmental resources.
We have not yet engaged with the Wadawurrung Elders who we believe will have vast insights and advice for us in our work.
We do not have a good way to speak to those landholders who are not in the group of ‘converted’ managers of invasive flora and fauna (including people whose 
are disenchanted with efforts to date).
Techniques for clearing individual regions of private properties (and available to other entities) are documented and commented here, there and everywhere. 
But they need to be in one place, accessible and provide pros and cons, techniques, costs, etc. Making sense of the myriad of info is a priority.
Multiple websites and social media do not always help – we want ONE agreed, comprehensive source of information. We are working to assemble all the info 
available and then to work with the Victorian Rabbit Action Network (VRAN) to make it available in a single location in suitable forms (yet to be determined in 
consultation with VRAN).

We have scheduled our ‘Techniques Workshop’ to identify, organise and review the currently known techniques on Friday February 16, 2024 at the 
Leopold Library – 10.00 am to 4.00 pm.

Please RSVP/register for this workshop - let us know if you can't come, if you or a colleague will represent you, and if the proposal is to come to the meeting or join 
by Zoom. Let us know asap, please:
rabbits@bellarinemac.org.au

It is clear that rabbits are one of many environmental problems on the Bellarine but for many they are not seen as a problem. Nevertheless, those who want to 
control pest populations need the support of all their neighbours – so everyone needs to be involved. The Rabbit Sweep is seeking help with engaging the wider 
community including seeking funds for a support person (see below).

Whatever is done to control invasive flora or fauna has consequences for other things, so there is a wide range of constraints that must be observed in any control 
program. Awareness of local constraints, including those related to Aboriginal heritage and other cultural sensitivities can be difficult to ascertain – these must be 
clearly expressed and accessible.

The BLG is working with others on a wider program for looking after the environment. ‘Rabbits’ or ‘cats’ or ‘foxes’ are never the only problem but they are almost 
always in the mix. The vegetation is also a major problem as its control can mean the difference between a healthy and an unhealthy environment. Inevitably rabbits 
will be in a mix of invasive flora and fauna to be targeted in a major project for the Bellarine (see below).
The Rabbit Sweep project aims to produce a strategic plan for rabbit control on a regional basis. As this affects the whole of the Bellarine and so all landholders, it is 
essential to work with them on their goals and needs.

Clarifying our goals and how we will work towards them is of major concern. Once the grant applications are in, we need to be working on the Rabbit Sweep itself. A 
high priority will be organising how we will start talking to and importantly, listening to small clusters of neighbours across the target area. The City of Greater 
Geelong (CoGG) has an interest in working with rural and peri-​urban communities so we will liaise with them on this work. Councillor Jim Mason, a former BLG 
President, has offered to assist us where necessary.

We need a small group of people who will volunteer to start our listening process. Inevitably some training will be required – listening to local people does not mean 
telling them what we want done or how they should act but being disciplined and offering suitable prompts for them to engage with what they want individually and 
as a group. The volunteers for this group will need to know what we need to hear about, and document their discoveries.

Our current proposal is to work on the Round 2 grant to find a facilitator, possibly a graduate student. If successful, the grant would cover the student for 4 years 
work. But why a gred student? We need to be sure we are not reinventing the wheel but learning from its use by others – this is background essential work for a 
grad student. We need to learn how to engage the wider community, what they want to see done and are willing to work on, we need to test their ideas, and then 
we need to document all that is learned for re-​use in later programs. Grad students with an environmental interest seem to go to RMIT, Deakin, and Charles Sturt 
Unis. A local person might be very interested in such an opportunity.

What has to be done immediately?
Bring the community together to determine the best way to work across the community – and possibly form/identify a single entity to move the process forward.
(Jan – Feb 11, 2024) The Victorian Government is offering significant funding to an entity to work on the Urban Rivers and Catchments Program (URCP). As BLG, it 
makes good sense to work up an application which must be submitted by 19 February. The current idea is to work in conjunction with the Southeast Bellarine 
Biolink Master Plan, aiming to start by working on the private landholders' side (north side) of the region identified in the URCP. Current proposal is to work with 
BLG on the Stage 1 grant application and to do this with other entities on the Bellarine.

(Jan – Feb 15, 2024) The Victorian Government is offering another grant that would enable the employment of a person to help with Rabbit Sweep for 4 years. The 
application for these funds needs to be submitted by 19 February. It is thought it might be good to employ someone to work with the small local groups 
determining their goals and needs. Doug May from the Department of Agriculture is helping with this (1). The person could be engaged to work with small groups of 
local landholders determining and documenting their situation, starting close to the excellent original work of the URCP and extending it northwards across private 
landholdings.

We need to do what we can to take advantage of the government funding. We will only manage to achieve our goals, whatever they are, if we propose work that 
complements the work already done by State and local governments and continue it by working on community-​led aspirations.
Help with these applications will be most welcome. Endorsement of our applications will be called for in the next few weeks – ideas and contributions are always 
welcome!

What have we learned in 2023?
We have learned, and been reminded, that working with landholders to achieve outcomes of community value on their properties, requires their choice of goals, 
ownership of the activity, and management of the process.

Engaging the community to determine their shared goals and collaboration with neighbours requires effort to determine and embed those aspirations.
Local communities tend to have local aspirations so recognition and support of multiple combinations of local goals and plans needs to be available.
Information about how to work on the problems needs to be informative, with pros and cons clearly accessible. (This is the kind of stuff we can hopefully have on 
the VRAN website.)

What must we work on in the next few months?
No grants will be available until the middle of the year but we do have a small one for now. It must be determined in detail what we will do with that money which is 
mostly for help with documenting our work.

Tuesday 16th January, 2024 Special Working Bee 
We have a major task for which we would like your help. All we are asking for is time - your 
level of 'rabbit expertise' is not an issue.

What we need is a catalogue of all the rabbit resources out there - where they are, what they 
offer etc. This will enable us to work on a single, comprehensive list, on what is correct, out-​
of-​date, missing, and what could be added to improve the resource. That work will follow. For 
now we need the catalogue.

To help, you will be asked to do the following, typically with a short video or an article:
• read/watch the resource,
• fill in a catalogue record for it,
• submit the record, and
• work on another.

This is a chore for all the resources but we figure it can be much more easily achieved with 
your help.

We have booked a room at the Leopold Library for those who would like to be in the same 
room as others doing the work, a Zoom link for those who would like to join them online, at 
the same rime, and a link for those of you who are happy to contribute but in your own time.
The set date is Tuesday, January 30, 9.30 am to 1.00 pm - lunch will be included for those at 
the Library.

FEB 2024
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Catalogue and Catalogue Workshop: Friday 16th February, 2024

What’s this?
The Rabbit Sweep project on the Bellarine has identified a problem for people seeking information relevant to their problems with 
rabbits.

In order to solve this problem, we are developing a catalogue of rabbit control resources. This will, when finished, be dynamic. You 
can add to it, and it will be available to everyone for free, suitable for groups to use by simply putting a link to it on their website, and, 
most importantly, make it much easier to find just what you want when you are dealing with rabbit-​related problems. One thing the 
catalogue will also do is alert us to what information is not readily available - so precious resources can be used to provide that 
instead of things we already know!

Before we set up the catalogue, we want to check we have the right list of topics the resources might cover. Please let us know if you 
have additional suggestions... And please share this email with appropriate communities....we invite everyone’s feedback to 
rabbits@BellarineMac.org.au

A Comprehensive Rabbit Control Catalogue
Our aim is to produce a catalogue of resources for those wanting to control rabbits. We believe that if we can make it clear what 
resources are authoritative, what are anecdotal, what they are about, and how can you find more on the same topic, it will be much 
easier for landholders who are concerned about rabbits to gain the information and advice they need. The draft lists below show the 
attributes of resources that we believe are important to rabbit sweepers, and the list of topics shows the range of resources so it is 
easier to find what one wants.

For any resource, we want to know:
title
location (i.e. from where is it available)
author or authority
evidence (egresearch-​based (show link to research) or anecdotal)
topic (see below)
other comments
And for the topic,, we aim for no more than 2 of the following:
integration of methods
identifying and recording rabbits
rabbit action schedule
scoping tasks
working with neighbours
exploding warrens
ripping warrens
manually destroying warrens
poisoning rabbits
fumigating rabbits
checking for collateral damage
checking Aboriginal heritage
disposing of dead rabbits
all about 1080
all about Pindone
all about fumigation
euthanasia of rabbits
rabbits and plants
rabbits and other animals
rabbits and gorse
rabbits and sheds
Where a resource covers lots of things, we might want to label it as being ‘integrated rabbit management’ or something like that?

Please help us make this a catalogue everyone can share by having just a single link on their website.
When developed, the catalogue will be available for Landcare and all other groups with resources to list them in the catalogue, and thus their 
resources will be findable in the catalogue. Please note that in the comments section it will be possible to rate the quality of the resource - is it 
something recognised as informative and accurate or otherwise...

Right now, we'd like your feedback about our lists....and we'd love participation in our development workshop!

We have booked a room at the Leopold Library for those who would like to be in the same room as others doing the work, and a Zoom link for 
one hour for those who would like to join us online. Once we have the attribute and topic lists solved, it will be up to us all to add our own 
resources or our favourites to the catalogue, in our own time.
The workshop date is Friday, February 16, 10.00 am to 1.00 pm with a Zoom link for the first hour.
Please let us know if you can help - this is an important activity.

 Rabbit Sweep - a BLG Rabbit Action Group Project: This newsletter is for those interested in the development of a whole-​of-​peninsula rabbit control project. If 
you do not want to receive the newsletter, please let us know.
 
Friday 16th February, 2024 Catalogue Workshop 
As a result of lots of discussions following the workshop in December, it seems we might be making progress!
The approach where an entity, like a Landcare, works out how to deal with pests and then tries to impose their strategies has proven, sadly time and again, to 
not achieve the results often wanted.

Clearly, if we want a healthy environment, we have too many rabbits on the Peninsula. And that in fact means too many foxes, too many feral cats, and far too 
many habitat weeds! The only resources we have to change this situation are people and we are engaged with far too few of them.
So where are we with the Rabbit Sweep?

Our task is to develop a long-​term strategy by the middle of this year. We have identified one important way of describing those with whom we need to work - 
committed pest managers and others who are not committed. We need everyone's help, ultimately for everyone's benefit.
We have two aspects to our work that have priority and they are based on some simple principles.
Catalogue of Online Resources.

For those wanting to clear the land of pests, it is possible to find no end of different articles with free advice online. The users' problem, however, is deciding 
which resource is correct, which suits their context, their available resources, their finances, soil types, and more.
The solution, we have decided, is to make a catalogue of all the resources out there so users can approach it with their interests in mind, and choose which 
resources to use. To that end we have already started to build the catalogue.

Once we have the attributes of resources sorted, we can populate it with our own resources, those we find on the web, or even perhaps some that we can't find 
but think would be very useful. By using a catalogue approach, we can avoid having to re-​publish resources and can see what is good and useful and what is 
missing.

That work constitutes a major effort which will be easy if we all help - so please consider how you can help with this task.
On Friday 16th February, at 10.00 am at the Leopold Library we will have a one hour session about how to make the catalogue combining those at the Library 
and anyone on Zoom who is interested. See the Zoom details below. The workshop will go from 10.00 am to 1 .00 pm and if you can help us, that would be 
wonderful.

Engaging landholders in the practice of pest management 
"Nothing about us without us" is becoming a familiar cry and, in our case, it explains why the rabbits are doing so well. We cannot impose pest management on 
people who are busy, ....Given that Bellarine Landholders are, in fact, responsible for managing invasive pests on their properties, we like many others are 
struggling to convince those who are not interested to help us sweep away the pests. But we are sure of one thing - we will only succeed in this if at least most 
landholders unite to help sweep the Peninsula.

We have been working on possibilities for engaging with landholders and what we might invite them to do with us. This will be the subject of a workshop in 
March. In recent weeks, we have been working on designing a project that will help us co-​design pest management with landholders we meet. We will submit 
an application to the Department of Agriculture in the next few days. We are asking for someone to help us discover good ways to bring landholders together 
so they can talk about what they would like to do and how.

This will be an even more interesting exercise if we can attract a diverse group of landholders, including the Traditional Owners, and if we can support all 
interest groups and 'friends-​of' groups to work with us. The webinar/meeting date is Friday, February 16, 10.00 am to 11.00 am and at the Library until 1.00 pm.
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